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The Board has the responsibility of determining composition of the professional staff necessary to implement and maintain the educational programs of Unified School District #105.  A decision to reduce professional staff will, in all cases, remain within the sole discretion and judgement of the Board of Education.  The Board of Education may retain any professional employee who it deems necessary to staff any program in the school district.  It is the policy of this Board to use normal attrition of staff (i.e. resignations, retirement, leave of absence) as the first means of achieving the necessary reduction of professional staff.  In the event that further reduction of professional staff is necessary, it shall be accomplished in a fair and orderly manner as provided in this policy. 
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Whenever the superintendent determines that a necessary reduction of professional staff will not be accomplished through normal attrition of staff, all professional employees of the school district will be advised of the reasons for the reduction of professional staff and will be informed of the procedures and considerations to be used in determining which employees will have their contracts non-renewed.  The superintendent will review all relevant facts and circumstances and will present to the Board of Education the names of those professional employees whose contracts are recommended for non-renewal.  The educational needs of the school district will be the primary criteria used in making the decisions on reduction in personnel.


In making those determinations included in the preceding paragraph, the superintendent shall give consideration to the following factors:


1)
Areas of certification;


2)
Educational performance as determined from the certified employee evaluations;


3)
Prior teaching and/or appropriate experience in specific service areas;


4)
Advanced degrees or additional credit hours;


5)
Seniority in the district;


6)
Building Principal’s recommendation.
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Recall

Those employees who have been terminated through a reduction in force may be offered re-employment within the district within a period of two (2) years from the end of the current contract when vacancies occur for which they are qualified.  At re-employment, the employee shall retain any benefits which had accrued to said employee at the time of termination.  The length of time represented by the break in service shall not be included as service with the district.  The employee shall be responsible for maintaining his or her address,  telephone number and certification within the district’s administration office.  When a vacancy occurs, notice of the vacancy will be sent to employees and they may be offered re-employment in reverse order of the order in which they were laid off.
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